



559.675.0721 • maderactc.org

May 21, 2025

TO: Interested Individuals and Organizations

FROM: Madera County Transportation Commission Policy Board

SUBJECT: Unmet Transit Needs for Fiscal Year 2025-2026

On behalf of the entire Madera County Transportation Commission (MCTC) Policy Board, we thank you for your interest in the unmet transit needs process. Public participation in this process is critical to ensure that the public transportation needs of the community are being reasonably met. If you have submitted comments regarding transit needs to the Social Services Transportation Advisory Council for consideration, we thank you for your participation.

This year we received several comments that will help improve public transportation within the Madera County Region. The Social Services Transportation Advisory Council, a group composed of representatives from local social service agencies, local transit agencies, and transit users, thoroughly evaluated each comment, and made recommendations to the MCTC Policy Board.

Enclosed is a copy of the resolution approving the findings, comment summaries, and the Social Service Transportation Advisory Council's response to each comment.

If you have any questions, please contact MCTC staff member Natalia Austin at 559-675-0721 or naustin@maderactc.org.

Sincerely,

Jose Rodriguez, Chair Madera County Transportation Commissioner